DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
DIVISION OF WATERSHED MANAGEMENT

REVISION TO THE NORTHEAST WATER QUALITY MANAGEMENT PLAN

Take Notice that pursuant to the provisions of the Water Quality Management Planning
Act, NJ.S.A. 58:11A-1 et seq., and the Statewide Water Quality Management Planning
Rules, N.J.A.C. 7:15-3.5, a revision to the Upper Raritan Water Quality Management
Plan (WQMP) has been adopted by the Department of Environmental Protection
(Department). This revision notes in the Township of Roxbury Wastewater Management
Plan (WMP), the existing Gemini Industries, New Jersey Pollutant Discharge Elimination
System (NJPDES) permitted discharge to groundwater (NJ0077587), which is located in
Roxbury Township. This facility consists of a 230,000 sq. ft. building and proposes an
expansion resulting in a total of 597,000 sq. ft. of which 48,000 sq. ft. will be office space
and 399,000 sq. ft. will be warehouse and manufacturing. The facility currently employs
128 persons and proposes to expand to a maximum of 556 employees (185 office
employees and 371 warehouse/ manufacturing employees). There shall be no shower
facilities available and no food preparation at the facility. Vending machines will be the
only food service provided on site. The subsurface disposal system is for sanitary
wastewater only. The facility has a sanitary wastewater design flow of 11,565 GPD. The
wastewater is directed to an on-site wastewater treatment and discharge to ground water
disposal system. This qualifies as a revision under N.J.A.C 7:15-3.5 (b)1. ’
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